
VILLAGE OF SUGAR GROVE 
BOARD REPORT 

TO: VILLAGE PRESIDENT & BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

FROM: DANIELLE MARION, COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR 
 

SUBJECT: DISCUSSION: THE GROVE FINAL PLAT OF SUBDIVISION  
AGENDA: AUGUST 20, 2024 VILLAGE BOARD MEETING  
DATE: AUGUST 16, 2024 

 
ISSUE 
Shall the Village Board discuss approving a plat of resubdivision to subdivide 
approximately 760 acres into 9 parcels, subject to annexation.  
 
DISCUSSION 
The applicant is requesting this plat of resubdivision in order to create 9 parcels out of 
approximately 760 acres. Once the property is ready to be developed further, the larger 
parcels will then be subdivided again into small lots.   
 
The Planning Commission discussed the proposed resubdivision at the August 12, 2024 plan 
commission meeting and had no concerns with the proposal.  The plan commission made a 
recommendation that the Village Board approve the proposed Final Plat of Subdivision.  
 
 
ATTACHMENTS 

 
• Final Plat of The Grove dated 03/13/2024 by Cemcon, Ltd 
• Plan Commission Recommendation PC 24-13 
 
COSTS 
All costs associated with the subdivision plat review are borne by the Applicant. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
That the Village Board discuss the Final Plat of Subdivision for The Grove and provide 
staff with direction on preparing the resolution for approval. 
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R  E  C  O  M  M  E  N  D  A  T  I  O  N 
PC24-13 

 

TO: Village President and Board of Trustees 

FROM: Planning Commission 

DATE: Meeting of August 12, 2024 

PETITION: 24-014 Final Plat of Subdivision: The Grove  
  

PROPOSAL 

The applicants are requesting final plat approval for the resubdivision of approximately 760 
acres of vacant land into 9 parcels, subject to annexation.  
BACKGROUND & HISTORY 

The applicants, Sugar Grove, LLC,  have submitted an application for final plat of subdivision in 
order to resubdivide approximately 760 acres located at the I-88 and Route 47 interchange.  The 
applicants are proposing to resubdivide the property into 9 parcels, subject to annexation.   
 
Once the property is ready to be developed further, the larger parcels will then be subdivided 
again into small lots. 

EXISTING ZONING & LAND USE 

The property is currently zoned F- farming in Kane County. In conjunction with this subdivision 
application, the applicants have applied for annexation and zoning on the property. If approved, 
the new zoning classification of the property will be PDD – planned development district. 

DISCUSSION 

Commissioners discussed the proposed final plat of subdivision and had no concerns with the 
proposal. 



 

RECOMMENDATION 

Commissioner Guddendorf made a recommendation that the Village Board approve the Final Plat 
of Subdivision for The Grove. Commissioner Speciale provided a second. 

AYES:  Jones, Speciale, Wilson, Guddendorf, Ochsenschlager 

NAYES:  Sabo, Bieritz, 

Motion PASSED 
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